Notes from the Neighbourhood Planning Steering Group held on Wednesday 1st February 2016 at the Village Hall, Grimsargh
Present:- Cllr Terry Cryer; Cllr Mrs Lynda Cryer; Cllr David Hindle (part); Cllr Keith Middlebrough; Cllr Mrs Lindsay Philipson; Cllr Mrs Eileen Murray; Damian Perkins;  David Willis (part); Penny Pattinson; Kevan Thompson ; City Cllr Neil Cartwright; Cllr Mrs Eileen Murray
Lindsay welcomed everyone to the meeting and briefed everyone on possible health and safety considerations for tonight’s meeting.  Apologies were received from Sue Whittam. 

Review of the Public Consultation Drop In Event – 18th January

Lindsay expressed a little disappointment in the low turnout to the event – but said we would have to perhaps consider it quality, rather than quantity! Keith did remind us that there are still the feedback forms from the Young at Heart, pub, club and Field Day committee yet to come in, plus we know Peter Burton is visiting cubs/scouts 2nd Feb to brief them and give out feedback forms

She had done some work on reviewing the responses received, so far – including those of the Guides and Toddlers reviews (see attached)

Not overly surprising the key elements that people were most protective of, wanted to see less or more of…

Key bullet points of the discussions:

· Running theme of more required for older children

· Crossing point by The Hills – dismissed previously by LCC – but perhaps someone could engage with them and discuss options – flashing amber lamp style crossing as opposed to traffic lights or pedestrian island – more economical and not requiring carriageway dimension increase?

· Speed cameras – if we went for the option of trained volunteers for mobile devices?

· Drivers coming out of the no-exit at Alston Lane School

· Dog poo – Guild Wheel signs “Poo Done It” – with an actor being the “accused”?

· Noted that flooding did not feature a great deal – yet that is well known as a considerable issue for residents with the new developments seeming to increase the problems. Agreed drainage must feature in the NP

· Various other discussions on key elements of the findings, as given in Lindsay’s summary. Agree that some of the items could, effectively, be removed from further consideration, due to good reasons known to members of the Steering Committee. Agreed that feedback must be given on all items raised – as to why/if discounted – reasons, etc.
· Wording for some of the questions for the full major consultation would need to highlight that if something requiring “management” is being proposed – then those in favour need to express an intention to help with the management – and if insufficient active support is forthcoming those elements will not proceed.

Next Steps
As referenced above, Keith is still pursuing feedback from Young at Heart, pub, club and Field Day committee; Peter Burton briefing cubs/scouts.

A deadline of 1st March was set for feedback forms to be received.

The contingent we’re still not particularly covering is local businesses. Agreed to hold a Business Breakfast on Wednesday 15th February, 8-9am (ish), Grimsargh Village Hall. Eileen to produce artwork for invitations  - which Damian may be able to get produced and then circulated to local businesses (Lindsay & Damian to liaise to identify and divide up). Lindsay to also promote via Facebook. Eileen to put on website.

Police – although not represented on the Steering Committee – they do attend GPC meetings regularly – will seek feedback from them more formally – Lindsay.

5 new volunteers have come forward via the forms, so far. Lindsay will approach 3, Keith the other 2.

Date of next meeting

It was agreed that the next meeting of the Neighbourhood Planning Steering Group would be held on Wednesday 15th March, 6.30pm in the village hall.  
Key element of the meeting to be a thorough review of all responses received – with everyone having studied the response forms, as lodged in Dropbox.
BRIEF ANALYSIS OF INITIAL RESPONSE FORMS SO FAR ; 1/2/2017

Guides Group (5)

Toddlers Group (Tuesday) 5 responses

Consultation Event 18/1/2017 Village Hall.  41 signed in 28 responses so far. 

THINGS WE CARE ABOUT

Village Green/park 16

Village Hall/Groups 11

Green Spaces 11

Wildlife 10

Wetlands 7

Post Office 5

Pub 4

School 4

Club 3

Shops 2

Agriculture  2

Walks 2

Rural Life 2

Church 2

Events – Field Day 1

Community Spirit 1

Guild Wheel 1

THINGS WE WOULD LIKE TO SEE MORE OF
Youth and older children facilities; youth club, community events, arts projects, etc. 19

Café 17

Shops 15

MUGA/sports facilities on the Green 25

Housing for older people – extra care, sheltered etc. 9

Gym/spa 6

Surgery/health centre incl wellbeing 8

Park improvements 5

Crossing at The Hills 5

Cycle route improvement/extension 4

Grimsargh Business Directory /Business Club 4

Bins 3

Library 3

Affordable housing 3

Takeaways 

More on the Wetlands (educational) 2

Grass cutting 3

School places 3

Bowling green 2

Village identity 3

Green energy awareness 2

Recycling facilities 2

Police presence 2

Traffic calming /speed camera 2 

Lighting on paths Hills 1

A path to Cow Hill 1

Community gardening Group (Dig In?) 1

Crime Prevention awareness 1

Jobs for teenagers 1

Trees 1

Charity events 1

THINGS WE WANT TO SEE LESS OF

Traffic/commercial vehicles/speeding 14

Houses esp big expensive or gated communities 11

Dog poo 8

Litter 7

Badly designed estates 5

Poor drainage on main road 1

Smokers 1

Encroachment from the industrial estate esp noise and smell 1

Shops 1

Hoardings and boards 1

Stereotyping and discrimination of young people based on behaviour of minority 1

OFFERS OF HELP

Sal Bailey –  6 Brindle Place sarah@philipson2569.freeserve.co.uk
Anita Orchard –  5 Cedar Close ALORCHARD@ICLOUD.COM
Dave Orchard – 5 Cedar Close daveorchard9@hotmail.com
Matt and Victoria Smith , 11 Pendle Hill Close – mas@olchs.lancs.sch.uk
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